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City of Roseville

Youth Sports Coalition
February 21, 2008
Coalition Members Present:     Bob Smith, Paul Gonzalez, Tim Herman, John Cantlay, Michael Baumbach





Rob Sjolie, Tom Hack, Don Gearing  
Coalition Members Absent:     Kevin Anderson, Nick Rotteveel & Maidu LL Representative
Staff Present:

 
Jeff Dubchansky, Asst. Director, Parks and Recreation



       
Roni Garrison, Parks & Recreation Supervisor



       
Brenda Bunnell, Parks & Recreation Technician & Recording Secretary



       
Michelle Sheidenberger, Deputy City Attorney
I.   ROLL CALL – Chair Bob Smith called the meeting to order at 6:05pm.

II.   INTRODUCTIONS – Coalition members introduced themselves.
III.  PUBLIC COMMENTS 
· Stephanie Henkel, 1036 Treasure Lane, Roseville, Ca. Ms. Henkel addressed the Coalition regarding the field rental fees outlined in the allocation policy. Ms. Henkel recalled that coalition members were promised a reduction of light usage fees as well as field use. Staff member Roni Garrison responded that the field rental fees as outlined in the allocation policy apply to outside users (non-coalition members) and coalition members do in fact receive discounts on field rentals for tournaments, etc… 
· Ray Henkel, 1036 Treasure Lane, Roseville, Ca.  Mr. Henkel asked if, as a coalition member, the City would pay for old/broken equipment that a league needs and/or if the $10 per participant coalition fee would be used to update/replace equipment. Staff member Jeff Dubchansky responded that the City is not responsible for such equipment, however the coalition can take a look at various options and decide how their revenue will be utilized. 
· Stephanie Henkel again addressed the Coalition with concerns about the requirements of coalition members having to provide contact information of players and coaches and the violation of privacy that imposes. Roni Garrison responded that the City will work with any organization with the respect to requirements. 
· Tom Hack, 809 Cordwell Circle, Roseville, Ca. Mr. Hack, Pony Baseball Coalition Board Member, asked present staff members why Cooley and Eich Middle School were not utilized and part of the allocations. Staff member Roni Garrison explained that Cooley is a locked and gated facility and Eich does not have a desirable field. 

· Joe Tapia, 301 Mariposa St., Roseville, Ca. Mr. Tapia addressed the coalition by asking what the purpose is of the Youth Sports Coalition and how the meetings are advertised. Staff Member Roni Garrison responded by saying that this particular meeting would outline the roles and responsibilities of the coalition and that coalition meetings are advertised the same way any City committee, commission or council is noticed. 
· Ray Henkel again addressed the coalition by suggesting that, in addition to quarterly meetings the coalition intends to hold, a few monthly meetings in the meantime would be a good idea to more efficiently facilitate the goals and objectives of the coalition. 

IV.   SPECIAL REQUESTS / REPORTS / PRESENTATIONS

· Roles and Responsibilities
Staff member Jeff Dubchansky explained that the coalition was set up to promote fair, safe play and sportsmanship amongst the youth sports programs and to enhance community awareness. 
· Meeting Procedures Review
Staff member Jeff Duchansky explained that per the Roseville City Attorney, coalition meetings must follow the “Brown Act” guidelines. Deputy City Attorney Michelle Sheidenberger explained the Brown Act to coalition members. Staff member Roni Garrison discussed voting procedures and meeting quorum.
· Days/Dates for Future Coalition Meetings
Chair Bob Smith led the discussion with members as to which days/dates future meetings should be held. 
A motion to hold the quarterly coalition meetings in January, April, July and October on the 4th Thursday of the month was made was made by John Cantlay of Roseville Youth Soccer. Michael Baumbach of Eureka Youth Soccer seconded and the motion was passed unanimously. 
A motion to hold a meeting on March 27, 2008 in addition to the regular quarterly coalition meetings was made was made by John Cantlay. Michael Baumbach seconded and the motion was passed unanimously.
V.  REPORTS /COMMENTS / COMMITTEE / STAFF

· Updates and Reports 
City staff Jeff Dubchansky addressed the current city budget crisis resulting in a five percent reduction in expenditures for every department. He also updated the coalition on the status of Pineschi Park, and future parks Central, Hamel and Goto. 
· Commission Question and Comments

Coalition members discussed general questions and comments with staff.  
VI.  Adjournment

       Motion to adjourn was made by John Cantlay; Michael Baumbach seconded and   
       the motion passed unanimously. 

       The meeting adjourned at 7:30 P.M.

       Respectfully Submitted,


       Brenda Bunnell
